
 

 

Parliamentary Question – Extension of Licensing 

Date:  23 October 2015 

Ref: HL2960 

Asked by: Baroness Suttie 

 

Question:   

To ask Her Majesty’s Government whether they plan to introduce labour-market 

wide licensing and enforcement in order to support commitments made in the 

Modern Slavery Act 2015. 

Response:  

Following a commitment made in section 55 of the Modern Slavery Act 2015 the 

Government has now launched a consultation on tackling exploitation in the 

labour market. This consultation is seeking views on proposals to appoint a new 

Director of Labour Market Enforcement and create additional powers for the 

Gangmasters Licensing Authority to take enforcement action against labour 

exploitation across the labour market. The consultation proposes a power to vary 

the sectors subject to licensing following an evidence-based analysis by the new 

Director. 

 
 


